CITY OF PARK HILLS INFRASTRUCTURE AND PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE MINUTES FROM THURSDAY, JANUARY 11, 2024 MEETING

Present: Councilmembers Steve Elkins and Joe Shields, Mayor Kathy Zembrodt, Public Works Director Dan VonHandorf, Committee Member Jim Jenkins

1. Project updates

Mayor Zembrodt provided an update and timing for the Amsterdam Road project. The Park Road (east side) and Short Hamilton sidewalk are both complete.

2. Traffic counts project

The new traffic counting devices are in, and the committee discussed how best to deploy them. Because the devices are easy to relocate, the goal is to get all target roads monitored and move the devices to key points when traffic is diverted to city streets due to accidents or road closures.

3. Road survey project

The Mayor is working on an updated road survey chart.

4. Traffic & Safety plan

Not discussed.

5. Verizon coverage issue

Not discussed.

6. Brent Spence Bridge

The committee discussed getting as much data about traffic diversion (see above) as possible to demonstrate the impact the bridge project will likely have on the city. The Mayor is continuing to meet with the Kentucky Transportation Cabinet and the mayors of contiguous cities to monitor the project.

7. FY24-25 budget

The committee discussed the infrastructure budget in broad terms and will revisit this at the February committee meeting.